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Question 

 

Would the Minister indicate what plans, if any, exist to resurface the south end of St Saviour’s Road? 

 

 

Answer 

 

The south end of St Saviour’s Road is currently in the resurfacing programme for 2024. The Highway 

Asset Management (HAM) section of Operations and Transport has identified the need to 

resurface/reconstruct this section of road since at least 2018 when other sections of St Saviour’s Road 

were resurfaced.  

 

Utility activities shorten the life of resurfaced roads. Once a road is resurfaced utility activity is 

embargoed for up to 5 years to protect the road and prolong its life.  

 

HAM have been aware of planned developments on this section of road, such as the former Anne Street 

Brewery site and the former Mayfair Hotel development site since 2018 and have therefore delayed 

resurfacing until these developments have been completed. It is hoped that further delays to resurfacing 

this section of the road, while developments are completed will not be required.  

 


